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MINUTES OF CONSOLIDATED GOVERNMENT MEETING
OCTOBER 24, 2017
Topic:   To evaluate and discuss what had and had not been accomplished from    recommendations made by Task Force on Consolidated Government.
Location:  City Hall, 117 W Duval St., Conference Room A
Attendees:  CM Gulliford (Dist. 13), CM Lori Boyer (Dist. 5), CM Danny Becton (Dist. 11), Kim Taylor (Auditor), Paula Shoup (Info Sys Admin), Jeff Clements (Council Research), Peggy Sidman (OGC), Carol Owens (Chief Legislative Svc), Paige Johnston (OGC), Stephanie Burch (Neighborhoods), Mr. Sam Mousa (CAO ), Ms. Ali Korman Shelton (Dir.-Governmental Affairs).   For complete list of attendees, please see attached sign in sheets.
Meeting convened:  10:04 a.m.                                 
CM Gulliford opened the meeting by having everyone introduce themselves.  Since Mr. Mousa had gathered the interlocal agreements and created a summary,  CM Gulliford suggested that Mr. Mousa speak first.  CM Boyer suggested that the summary listing could be listed by location and things that apply to each, including items pertaining to the School Board.  She also mentioned that this information should be codified for future committees.  Mr. Mousa stated that the interlocals between municipalities were listed on the COJ website.  Ms. Sidman suggested a cross-reference type of system where an item might appear several times, appearing in the venue as well as in the type of item it is, making things easier to find.  Mr. Mousa defined an “interlocal agreement” as an agreement between two political subdivisions.  CM Gulliford said that it appeared that some of the agreements were initiated by the executive branch, or actually Memos of Understanding (MOU) not having legislation, which Mr. Mousa confirmed. Mr. Mousa asked which interlocals would interest council members, which were independent authorities, beaches & Baldwin, school board.  CM Boyer felt that there must be agreements held in Public Works between the City & State, showing the responsibility of each.
CMs Gulliford and Boyer felt that it was needed to determine of the real difference between an Interlocal Agreement and MOU, and have the MOUs categorized as well, so we would know when they were initiated, any background material, and who held the actual MOU.  Mr. Mousa thought that he should get together with Ms. Sidman, Ms. Johnston and Daryl  Joseph (Parks Director) to organize and categorize these agreements so that they would be accessible for reference.  CM Gulliford thought they could be indexed by subject, particular entity, and added to as warranted.    
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The next subject for Mr. Mousa was privatization.  He said that this was something that was looked into all the time, for government efficiency and savings.  One area that he didn’t feel would be best to privatize would be solid waste.  The City needs its own trucks & personnel to handle missed pick ups, etc. He was not aware of any department that, at this point, should be privatized and was not.  CM Gulliford asked Mr. Mousa his thoughts that several years ago the JEA set up its own Fleet Management.  Mr. Mousa said that it had been City Council that had allowed JEA to do this.  The School Board had come to administration saying that they really needed their own Human Resources, due to the differences in hiring teachers and city employees. The Council allowed them to do their own hiring.  JAXPORT was allowed to get their own Fleet Management as well.  Mr. Mousa said that the Sheriff’s office, who has their own IT, is considering coming back.  The Library also was considering having its own IT department.   CM Gulliford stated that in the past administration, several of the departments  felt that Central Services was not providing good service, and was charging high prices for their work.  This administration seemed to be doing a better job with Central Services, but that could vary from administration to administration.
CM Gulliford mentioned he had heard from the Sheriff’s office & JEA that Central Services would not service on site, therefore, two people were required to drop off a vehicle and pick it up, while many independents could do minor servicing on site.  CM Boyer stated that the departments that chose to deal with private entities for some of their services had more flexibility, enjoying access to more updated,  faster service. CM Gulliford brought up the point that these privatized businesses also caused a cut back of the City’s revenue stream, which would allow it to update.  He also said that it would have been good to have an operation representative from each independent that would form a committee to share their concerns before the “opting out” had become so prevalent.  Mr. Mousa offered the idea of creating a private company that would do nothing but central services work.  It would be a managerial firm that would contract out all of the work, allowing good pricing as well as good service.  CM Gulliford requested that Jeff Clements check to see if there were any cities contracting out their central services work to subcontractors.

The next item for discussion was Neighborhood Engagement.  CM Boyer stated that the Task Force had realized that one drawback to consolidation for neighborhoods is people didn’t feel they have a voice or contact for individual needs which are often specific to different neighborhoods.  The Task Force felt there was a need to make the central city government
more in tune with individual neighborhoods and that  CPACS weren’t functioning well for that goal.  Mr. Mousa stated that he had given thought to some ideas about this, one was to issue a “recharge” statement, new members, also create 7 CPACS, due to changes in configuration of 
the City.  Change has been discussed so that structure of the meetings can be changed, but must be done by executive order.
CM Becton has one of the most active CPACS, but stated that one issue is that the Mayor’s representative had only attended two meetings.  CM Boyer stated that the SE CPAC had been very effective during rezoning.  It was discussed to have 7 planning districts due to reconfiguration. Any changes must be made by Executive Order, and should be specific as to how to be more inclusive, who participates, goals of the meeting, etc.  Mr. Mousa said he will bring the latest Executive Order to the next meeting.  The Meeting Notice will include notification to all Council Members to attend if possible, since possible restructure of CPACS will be discussed.  
Ms. Johnston mentioned that she had spoken to Steven Durden, Charter Scholar, of OGC about a charter amendment to change the number of votes needed to override a line item veto of the Mayor.  Mr. Durden said that it would require a referendum to accomplish this override, as well as the discussion of a waiver in the ordinance code.  CM Boyer, however, said that during the original task force meetings, Mr. Durden has given the committee a list of the actions requiring a referendum for change, and she believed that these items were not on the list.  She said she would look for her list to verify her recollection, as would Ms. Johnston.  This will be the second item for discussion at the next meeting, if time allows. CM Gulliford adjourned the meeting.
Adjourned:  11:20am
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